
		

TEMPORARY	CLOSURE	OF	VARIOUS	ROADS,	WEYMOUTH	FOR	FAYRE	IN	THE	SQUARE

TEMPORARY	PROHIBITION	OF	THROUGH	ROAD	WAITING	OR	LOADING	AND	UNLOADING

For	the	purpose	of	FAYRE	IN	THE	SQUARE,	DORSET	COUNTY	COUNCIL	has	issued	a	Notice	under	Section	16A	of	the
Road	Traffic	Regulation	Act	1984	to	prohibit	the	use	of	Trinity	Road,	Cove	Row,	Cove	Street,	Hope	Street	and	Hope
Square;	by	cyclists,	horse	riders	and	all	mechanically	propelled	vehicles,	except	those	taking	part	in	the	event	and
emergency	vehicles	-

On	Saturday	26th	and	Sunday	27th	May	2018	between	8:00hrs	and	18:00hrs,	daily.

As	a	result	of	these	closures	the	following	measures	will	take	effect:-

1.	 In	order	that	access	is	maintained	to	and	from	Nothe	Parade,	the	No	Entry	Order	at	Spring	Road/Horsford	Street
will	be	revoked	between	the	hours	above.	The	alternative	route	for	vehicular	traffic	will	be	via	North	Quay,	Rodwell
Road,	Rodwell	Avenue,	Spring	Road	and	Hope	Street.

2.	 Residents	parking	spaces	will	not	be	available	in	Cove	Row,	Trinity	Road	and	St	Leonards	Road	during	the	above
hours	of	closure.

3.	 Emergency	vehicle	and	pedestrian	access	will	be	maintained	at	all	times.

For	the	duration	of	The	Fayre	in	The	Square,	Permit	Holders	for	Zone	L	will	be	permitted	to	park	in	the	Nothe	Car
Park	from	16:00	on	Friday	25th	May	2018	until	09:00	on	Monday	28th	May	2018.

If	you	would	like	further	information	about	the	event	please	contact:

Event	Organiser:	Roger	Fry					Tel:		07798	858768

May	2018

Mike	Harries,	Director	for	Environment	and	the	Economy,	Dorset	County	Council,	County	Hall,	Dorchester,	Dorset	DT1
1XJ.	Any	Person	who	uses	or	permits	the	use	of	the	above	roads	in	contravention	of	the	notice	will	be	liable	on
summary	conviction	to	a	fine	not	exceeding	£1,000.


